Good afternoon and welcome to all of you.  My name is Mary Fetchet.  I'm Founding Director of Voices of September 11th and mother of Brad Fetchet who died in the World Trade Center on September 11th. 

On behalf of the 9/11 families I would like to extend our heartfelt thanks to Reverend Mallonee and everyone at St. Paul’s for opening your doors for this special remembrance service.  I would also like to thank Rabbi Feinberg for joining us today.  A special thank you to Alessandra Pena, from St. Pauls' Chapel who gave her gift of time in planning the service and sculptor, Mark Pilato who created the sculpture, Ascent, a gift to the 9/11 families in honor of our loved ones.    

On a personal note I remember visiting St. Paul's, shortly after we were notified of my sons remains.  I wanted to bring flowers and a note to thank the rescue workers.  As I entered the church I was overwhelmed by the outpouring from around the world - flags, pictures, cards lined the fences and were displayed throughout the church.  Rescue workers were resting on the pews you are sitting in today.  There was a feeling of reverence, compassion, sadness and determination. This beautiful Chapel stood as a symbol of love and faith, as a sanctuary for rescue workers in the face of brutality. only a few steps away.  As we gather here today, St Paul's chapel is a place of solace for our families and our guests to remember our loved ones. 

I want to thank each of you for taking time out of your busy schedule.  Although it's been more than four years since September 11th, I recognize the holiday season can be bittersweet for our families - as we spend time with family and friends, and reflect and remember those we lost.  It is my hope that by being together in this interfaith service we will find strength in each other.

We have a beautiful program planned for you today with music and performances that are a gift to each of you in honor of your loved one.   We will begin with the candle lighting ceremony and hear from Flutist Ulla Suokko.  

Dear Families and Friends,

 

This past Saturday, December 17th VOICES hosted a very special Service of Remembrance at St. Paul's Chapel in New York City.  This service was a wonderful  opportunity for our families to come together during the holidays and remember our loved ones.   

 

All of us at VOICES send a very special thank you to the staff at St. Paul's Chapel and sculptor, Mark Pilato who the gift of their time to coordinate the event in a few weeks.   We are also grateful to the musicians and performers, as well as, the Halcottsville Fire Department and the Delaware County ARC who handcrafted an American flag for the event.  We'd also like to thank the 9/11 family members who participated in the candle lighting service - Carol Ashley, Nicholas Brandemarti, Lisa Cardinali, Frank and Wesley Fetchet, Annie MacRae, Martha Sanders,  Expedito Santillan and Tanya Villanueva.

 

I would like to add a few verses that have meant so much to me.  I hope you enjoy them and find these words helpful for the New Year.

 

May your eyes be opened to the wonder of the daily 
miracles around you and your sense of mystery deepen.
 

May you be blessed with companions on the journey, 
friends who will listen to you and encourage you with their presence.
 

May you find the still, quiet place inside yourself where
you can know and experience peace.
 

May the love flow in you and through you to those who
need your care.
 

May you continue to dream dreams and reach out into the
future with a deeper understanding.
 

With the season upon us, all of us at VOICES wishes you a safe and happy holiday and hope you will be surrounded by family and friends.
 

Warm Regards,

 

Mary 

 

